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NEEDLES AND THREAD 

April 2022 

 
Mothers Day is a special day to celebrate your best friend, adviser and perhaps a quilting buddy.  Some of us have or 
had a mom, grandmother, aunt or family friend who introduced us to the quilting arts.  For the rest of us, inspiration 
from our friends within this guild helps to further our journey through the art of quilting. 
 
On our upcoming Mothers Day, let's celebrate our moms!  They have given so much and only asked for our happi-
ness. 

 

Barbara 

Barb’s Bits and Pieces 

Hospitality 

Quilters and Friends, I want to thank you all who brought 
treats and goodies to share with their fellow quilters last 
month.  We will serve Tea and Coffee again in May. 
Yours cooking talents would be especially appreciated by 
all at the meeting. So bake, buy, or bring leftovers. We all 
would enjoy that leftover Easter candy. Hope to see you 
at guild.   

 
The hospitality team: 
 

Leah, Vicki, Terri, & Ilene 

The church is asking that all guests continue to  

wear a mask while visiting the property. 

Sew and Share 

Is now open to all members.  

Let’s see those beautiful works of art! 

 

Programs 

Program for March will be Laura Piland. 

Donna Brattin 

 

BAZAAR WORK DAYS 

We will need your help to sort and price items. We will 

meet Tuesday afternoons from 1:00-3:00 (exception—

we will not meet on April 26th). 

9609 NE 100th St, Kansas City, MO 

Donations will be accepted at the Guild meetings and at 

Sew Bee. 

For more information contact: Karen Allen 816 506-

8117 or Trudy Coogan -816 429-6506 

Thanks, 

Karen 
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Treasurer’s Report   
February 2022 

Shirley Green, Treasurer 

Jan-Dec 2022 Jan '22 Feb '22 Mar '22 Apr'22 YTD Variance Budget

Starting Bank Balance 28,878.79 27,344.89 28,255.17 28,300.17 2022

Income

I Book Orders (Library) 0.00 (100.00) 100.00

Fons & Porter Subs 135.00 135.00 (115.00) 250.00

N Fundraiser 955.00 30.00 985.00 (482.00) 1,467.00

Hospitality 0.00 0.00

KCRQF 0.00 0.00

C Membership Dues 900.00 560.00 60.00 240.00 1,760.00 (1,740.00) 3,500.00

Membership Roster Ads 0.00 (100.00) 100.00

O Memory Makers 100.00 100.00 200.00 100.00 100.00

Miscellaneous 20.00 20.00 (280.00) 300.00

Newsletter 0.00 0.00

M Opportunity Quilt 0.00 (1,800.00) 1,800.00

Quilt Show 0.00 (1,000.00) 1,000.00

E Retreat Income '23 0.00 0.00 0.00

Retreat Income '22 0.00 (4,360.00) 4,360.00

Scrap Quilt 0.00 (500.00) 500.00

Workshop (Offset of Prog Exp.) 0.00 (150.00) 150.00

Totals 1,000.00 1,535.00 195.00 370.00 3,100.00 (10,527.00) 13,627.00

Expenses

Block of the Month 0.00 (50.00) 50.00

E Book Orders /Library 0.00 (150.00) 150.00

Fons & Porter Subs 135.00 135.00 (115.00) 250.00

X Historian 0.00 (20.00) 20.00

Hospitality 0.00 (300.00) 300.00

P KCRQF 0.00 (50.00) 50.00

Installation 0.00 (50.00) 50.00

E Liability Insurance 0.00 (475.00) 475.00

Membership 373.19 373.19 (76.81) 450.00

N Memory Makers 0.00 (15.00) 15.00

Miscellaneous 32.45 6.15 38.60 (261.40) 300.00

S Newsletter 43.54 62.40 105.94 (344.06) 450.00

Opportunity Quilt 120.91 120.91 (379.09) 500.00

E Post Office Box 0.00 (150.00) 150.00

Professional Dues & Membership 0.00 (55.00) 55.00

S Programs 91.84 50.00 300.00 441.84 (3,558.16) 4,000.00

Quilted Blessings 0.00 (200.00) 200.00

Rent (Gashland Methodist) 100.00 100.00 100.00 100.00 400.00 (800.00) 1,200.00

Retreat '23 0.00 (1,400.00) 1,400.00

Retreat '22 2,240.00 2,240.00 149.00 2,091.00

Scrap Quilt 0.00 (125.00) 125.00

Set Up 50.00 50.00 50.00 150.00 (450.00) 600.00

Sewing Bee 62.00 49.43 130.00 241.43 141.43 100.00

Sunshine and Shadows 0.00 (70.00) 70.00

Technology 149.90 149.90 (160.10) 310.00

Web Site 0.00 (116.00) 116.00

Workshop 0.00 (150.00) 150.00

Totals 2,648.90 509.72 285.00 953.19 4,396.81 (9,230.19) 13,627.00

Outstanding Check(s) 115.00 135.00

Ending Bank Balance 27,344.89 28,255.17 28,300.17 27,581.98
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NORTHLAND QUILTER’S GUILD 
Minutes of  General Meeting 

April 10, 2022 

The meeting was called to order by president Barbara Laxson.   

 

Minutes/Treasurer's Report: The Treasurer’s report printed in the last newsletter was approved by the 
members.   

The minutes printed in the last newsletter was approved by members.   

 

New Business:  Barbara announced that we need a nominating committee for 2023.  If anyone is interested 
in working on the committee, please contact Barbara. 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Historian, Brandi Snyder:  Nothing to report.  

Hospitality, Leah Stanley:  Leah thanked individuals for the snacks.   

KC Regional Quilt festival, Mona Meyers & Joann Thomas:  Mona announced that items have been added 
to the festival web site.  A new classification of Masters has been added to the judging categories so the 
same individuals are not continuously winning in specific categories.  Quilt entries for judging cannot be larg-
er than 96” x 96”, must have been made within the last three years and require a $25 entry fee.  Information 
on the Challenge quilt is online.  Mona would like assistance recruiting quilt shop prize donations from shops 
that are not vendors at the shows.  The upcoming KCRQF is June 15, 16, and 17, 2023 at the Overland 
Park Convention Center.  The website is kcrqf.com    

Library, Karen Allen:  There are several books that have been checked out for an extended period of time.  
Please check and see if you have of these books. 

Memory Makers, Beth Curasi:  There are two quilts to basted this month during Sew Bee 

Mini Groups:  

 Wool, Helen Tidics: There is an opening for one more person. 

 Patriotic Quilts, Joann Thomas:  This group will be meeting monthly during Sew Bee on the 4th  
    Thursday. Bring your project to work on.  The quilts will be donated to NKC 
    Hospice.  

 Stitch Chix, Helen Tidics:  This group is currently full. 

Newsletter, Doris Torres:  Nothing to report. 

Opportunity Quilt, JoAnn Borchelt:  JoAnn requested that quilt blocks be returned this month at Sew Bee.  
She plans to begin layout and assembly. Members are invited to help with this at Sew Bee.   

Programs, Donna Brattin:  Our first workshop for members is scheduled for our June meeting.  Member 
Debbie Moore will have two projects to choose from—one is a travel iron case/ironing mat and the other is a 
notion/tools caddy.  Debbie showed each project.  The workshop will be held 1:00-3:00 following our June 
meeting. Feel free to bring lunch.  A list of supplies will be in the newsletter.   

Today’s speaker, Candy Hargrove, presented her trunk show of Churn Dash quilts. 

Quilted Blessings, Teddie Broughton:  Teddie delivered 26 donation quilts since our last meeting.  
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Guild Quilt Show, Joann Thomas: Joann announced that the Quilt Show Committee did not plan to have 
outside judges for the quilts displayed.  However, there would still be judging by attendees.  Last year the 
voting was three people’s choice awards for the entire show. She asked if members would prefer to have a 
people’s choice for each category of quilts.  By show of hands members voted to expand the people’s choice 
to include each category of quilts.   

Quilt Show Bazaar, Karen Allen & Trudy Coogan: No report. 

Quilt Show Miniatures/Silent Auction, Marianne Cohen:  Members were given a list of five possible chari-
ties to receive proceeds from this event.  The ballots were collected to be counted. 

Retreat: Barbara Laxson reported that we still did not have a coordinator(s) for our 2023 quilt show.  She 
also stated that the board decided this committee would also handle guild activities and emphasized that 
new ideas are welcomed for the retreat, including location.  Anyone interested should contact Barbara.  

Scrap Quilt:  Jan Kramme is coordinating the scrap quilt.  She asked for a minimum of 5 people to work on 
this project.  They will meet each month after the monthly guild meeting.  She asked by show of hands as to 
whether members preferred a bed-sized quilt or a throw-sized quilt.  The vote favored a throw-sized quilt. As 
a reminder, tickets are sold to members only for $1 per ticket or $20 for 24 tickets.  The drawing is held in 
December for a winner.  

Sewing Bee & Skill Builders, Roberta Waterfield: Each year there is a special guild exhibit at our quilt 
show. This year’s exhibit titled “La Rouge” will be red and white quilts.  The quilt size should be 28” x 28” or 
30” x 30”.  The red must be a true red. NO embellishments accepted.  

More details will be in the newsletter.  If you have questions, call Roberta. 

Sunshine & Shadows, Shirley Justus:  Nothing to report.  Let her know if you know of a member who 
should receive a card. 

Website, Shirley Green: Nothing to report. 

Membership, Mary Cason:     6 Visitors 

                                               59 Members in attendance 

                 2 Zoom attendees 

               81 Membership total 

Sew and Share, Joann Thomas: Approximately 20+ members showed their projects. 

The meeting was adjourned. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Rita Fenn, Secretary 



5 

Kansas City Regional Quilt Festival 2023 

As was stated at our April 14th guild meeting, JoAnn Borchelt and I will be the Coordinators for Door Prizes at the 2023 

Festival.  I'm asking for your help collecting Door Prizes by asking you to ask for donations from quilt shops that you 

may visit these next several months.  The Kansas/Nebraska Shop Hop is in progress right now.  It runs through May 

31st.  The All Missouri Shop Hop is September 1st through October 31st, 2022. Please remember to get a business 

card to go with the donation.  All donations can be given to me. 

There will be two levels of judging at the 2023 show – Master Quilters and Artisan Quilters.  Master Quilters will be any 

quilter who has won Best of Show, a 1st place or 2nd place ribbon in a regional or national quilt show.  Ribbons in the 

Master Quilters category will be for Pieced, Applique and Art/Pictorial. The Entry fee for all judged quilts will be $25 per 

quilt.  These quilts will have been made within the last 3 years, and did not hang in the 2021 Festival.  All entries will be 

done online.  The size limit will remain at 96”.  You can go to the KCRQF website, www.kcrqf.com,  for more infor-

mation. 

The Festival dates are June 15th, 16th, and 17th, 2023 at the Overland Park Convention Center, Overland Park, Kan-

sas.  Please go to the KCRQF website, www.kcrqf.com, to see all the participating guilds, vendors and sponsors.  Be 

sure to “Like” and “Share” the KCRQF's Facebook page, https://www.facebook.com/kcrqf/.  You will also find all the 

information for the Showcase Challenge under the “About Us” tab on the website.  If you or a group want to participate 

in the Challenge, be sure to complete the registration form and mail it in by October 31, 2022.  The quilt does not have 

to be completed by that date.   

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at monameyers@yahoo.com. 

Mona Meyers and JoAnn Borchelt, Co-Chairs 

Scrap Quilt 

Jan Kramme volunteered to lead the scrap quilt project. She asked for a cadre of volunteers, to meet on Thursday’s 

after the regular meeting, and will not start the project itself until June.  

A short meeting of the volunteers will meet immediately after the May meeting.  (Thus,  those people will be able to 

attend the workshop by Debbie Moore after lunch.)  Additional volunteers are welcome; please call Jan (816 651 1257) 

for information.  

Jan Kramme 

Northland Needlers Guild Quilt Show 

It is springtime, as you clean your sewing room, remember the Quilt Show bazaar is collecting items to sell. If you 

have items to donate please bring them to the monthly quilt guild meetings to be collected. This is a great opportunity 

to recycle your extra quilting tools and stash for a good cause. 

 

Thanks to all those that have volunteered to make our Quilt Show the best show. All are welcomed and encouraged to 

join our fun group. Meetings are the 4th Thursday each month 6:30 at Gashland Methodist Church. Our next meeting 

is April 28th. Hope to see you there. Come join the cool girls.  

Joann Thomas & Debbie Davidson 
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Mini Groups 
Please contact the following individuals if you have 
an interest in one of our Mini Groups! 
 

Wooly Friends led by Helen Tidics meets the 
third Thursday at 9:30 AM at Helen’s home. We 
work on improving embroidery and bead embel-
lishment for our wool projects. We part in a shop 
hop, Holiday lunch and retreat each year. 

Patriot Quilts led by Joann Thomas meets at 
the Sewing Bee on the 4th Thursdays.  I have 
patterns and will bring them.  Unless there are a 
lot of ladies who wish do to a joint quilt, we will 
usually be working individually.  Our quilts 
should be twin or lap size and will go to the 
North Kansas City Hospice.  If anyone wants to 
do a Quilt of Valor, the patterns I have will work 
for that.  When they are completed, we can con-
tact the correct venue for the dona-
tion.  Thanks.  Joann Thomas 

St CHIX is led by Helen Tidics and meets the 
first Thursday of each month at Helen’s home at 
9:30 AM. Our focus is piecing and cotton ap-
plique. We do a shop hop, holiday lunch and 
retreat. We have presentations by all mem-
bers...this year’s theme “the History of A Favor-
ite Traditional Quilt Block”. This group is full at 
this time. 

 

QUILTED BLESSINGS 

Library 

The library will be open before and after the meeting . 

 
Karen Allen. 

Happy Birthday to all the April babies! 

Please refer to your membership book for upcoming birthdays!  

Sunshine and Shadows 

If you should hear of a guild member who is ill 

please remember to contact Shirley Justus so the 

she can send them a card on behalf of the guild. 

Her telephone number is 816-453-6884. 

Memory Makers 

Memory Makers will have 2 quilts to baste in May. 
All are welcome to come and help out.  
 
Call Beth or Martha if you have a quilt to be 
basted.  
 
Beth Curasi 

Travel Toiletries 

Please collect your unopened travel toiletries.   They are a 

special treat for the shelters for abused spouses or home-

less teens who are serviced by Synergy House. I also  

pass on twist tabs which I donate to Ronald McDonald 

House. 

Jan Kramme 

I donated 6 of your quilts to NKC Hospice in April. I 
will take your donations of baby size up to twin size 
completed quilts at our next guild meeting. They are 
very much appreciated by hospice and Baby Grace.  
 

Thank you. 
 
Teddie Broughton 
816-803-9312 

Silent Auction 

Hello lady quilters!  

Our vote last month for the charitable recipient for 

our silent auction resulted in the Rose Brooks 

House  being named as our honored beneficiary! As 

a reminder, the Rose Brooks House supports an 

average of 14,000 women, children and pets who 

suffer from abusive situations. They keep families 

safe, advocate for a safer community and work to 

break the cycle of violence.  

Let’s all chip in and donate an item for our auction. 

Whether it be a table topper, small wall hanging, 

baby quilt, etc., every item will help in achieving our 

goal! I will be collecting donations at our monthly 

meetings. Please attach your name to your items. If 

you cannot make it to meetings, please text me at 

817-437-6262 or email me at 

Mpcohen01@hotmail.com.  

Thank you! 

Marianne Cohen 



7 

                        Membership 
We have several new members, so don’t forget to wear your name tags.                                          
 

                                  Members Renewed                                                                                                           
 

Joyce Allen                                              Cheryl Banks   Valerie Hill  
9806 NW 72nd Terrace                   619 NE 93rd Court  4 Eugene Lane                                      
Weatherby Lake, MO  64152-1816          Kansas City, MO  64155  Faucett, MO  64448 
816 806-9833                                           816 590-6422   913 645-3041 
Jallen8486@gmail.com                           Cbanks002@kc.rr.com  Scrapwithvalerie@yahoo.com 
 
Paula Releford                                                    
10318 NW Old Hwy 36 
Cameron, MO  64429 
816 289-5723 
jjmaak@gmail.com 
 
                 New Members 
 
Sue Coulson                      Julia Doyle    Andra Pinder                                 
15515 NW 124th Terrace       11248 N. Holly Street  1425 Galway Court 
Platte City, MO  64079       Kansas City, Mo  64155  Liberty, MO  64068 
970 391-4652         816 786-4502   913 593-0292 
Suecsu@hotmail.com        Doylew170@aol.com  Andpinder@gmail.com 
   
 
Vivian White         Margie Guffy 
3206 NE 64th Terrace        6417 N. Walrond Avenue 
Kansas City, MO  64119       Gladstone, MO  64119 
816 453-0247         816 820-7904 
Bwhite64119@gmail.com 
 

 

Mary Cason 

Sew Bee/Skill Builder 

Sew Bee  I  will not be holding May's sew bee, I will be out 

of town on vacation. Barbara Laxson will be there in my 

place. No class but an open sew. I will show what the skill 

builder class will be doing for June's Sew Bee at our June 

meeting and you will be able to sign up then and receive 

the requirements list at that time.  

SPECIAL EXHIBIT  The number of entries isn't full . So any-

one interested in doing one will still be able to sign up at 

the May meeting.  

Any questions please call me, Roberta Waterfield at 816 

935 9650.  

Roberta Waterfield 

UFO Challenge 

We are so excited that all the forms were taken!  BUT 

THERE IS STILL TIME!   We will bring more forms next 

week.  The biggest thing is that we are getting some of 

those projects finished that have been ‘aging’ in areas 

of our sewing rooms and need to be brought out again! 

Please bring in your forms with fat quarters at the May 

meeting.  We will need to take your form for a month to 

make a copy for our records.   

If you have finished any of the projects this month and 

want to share at Show and Tell, we can check it off and 

give you a ticket for the December drawing.  We are so 

excited to get things done - FINALLY! 

 

Diane Lasco and Kathy Taylor 
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April—Members Quilts 

                                                                                                                                                                                      Photos by Brandi Snyder         
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BOARD/COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

 President 

 Barbara Laxson  (816) 431-2825 

1
st

 Vice President 

 Donna Brattin  (816) 522-1780 

 Jo Forysthe  (816) 590-8092 

2
nd

 Vice President  

 Joann Thomas  (816) 628-1236 

 Leah Stanley  (816) 830-5095 

Secretary 

 Rita Fenn  (816) 516-9802 

Treasurer 

 Shirley Green  (248)  756-3167  

Auditing 

 Jane Bromberg  (816) 739-0366 

Boutique 

 Karen Allen  (816)  506-8117  

Calling 

 Open 

Guild Quilt Show 

 Joann Thomas  (816) 628-1236 

 Leah Stanley  (816) 830-5095  
  

Historian 

 Brandi Snyder  (816)  289-7378 

Hospitality 

 Leah Stanley  (816) 830-5095 

 Terri Schroder  (785) 819-2352 

 Vicki Stanley  (816) 215-0731  

Library 

 Karen Allen  (816) 506-8117 

KC Regional Quilt Festival  

 Mona Meyers  (816) 838-3973 

 JoAnn Borchelt  (816) 645-3798 

 

Membership 

 Mary Cason   (816) 589-4470 

 Doris J. Torres   (773) 457-3947 

Memory Makers 

 Beth Curasi (816)  924-9814 

Miniatures/Silent Auction 

 Marianne Cohen   (817) 437-6262  

Newsletter 

 Rhonda Thiedke   (816)  729-0217 

 Doris J. Torres   (773)  457-3947 

Nominating 

 Open 

Opportunity Quilt  

 JoAnn Borchelt   (816)  645-5798 

Publicity 

 Mary Rohrbeck   (816) 741-0320 

Quilted Blessings 

 Teddie Broughton  (816) 803-9312 

Retreat 

 Open for 2023 

Scrap Quilt  

 Open 

Sewing Bee/Skill Builder 

 Roberta Waterfield  (816) 935-9650 

Show and Tell 

 Joann Thomas   (816) 628-1236 

Sunshine and Shadows 

 Shirley Justus   (816) 453-6884 

UFO Challenge 

 Diane Lasco   (816) 590-3237 

 Kathy Taylor   (816) 405-5369 

Website 

 Shirley Green   (816) 756-3167 
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Needles and thread 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 NORTHLAND QUILTERS’ GUILD MEETING 

May 12, 2022 

10 am 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street, Gladstone, MO 

May 26th—Sew Bee/Skill Builder, 9:00 am to 3:00 pm 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street, Gladstone, MO 

 

Northland Quilters’ Guild 

PO Box 46654 

Kansas City, MO 64118-6654 

April 2022 


